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In line with eased restrictions in regional
Victoria, students in standalone primary

schools (Newham PS) will be returning to
school in the first week of term 4.

ALL Newham Primary School students will
return to onsite learning on TUESDAY 6th of

OCTOBER.

5 – 9 OCTOBER 
(FIRST WEEK OF TERM 4)

There will be a Staff
professional planning

day on MONDAY 5th of
OCTOBER, this day will

be PUPIL FREE.

This will allow ALL staff to
attend on-site and

provide the time they
need and deserve to
reset and plan. It also
means that we can

avoid a staggered return
of students throughout

the week.

FACE COVERINGS:
Wearing face coverings will be
mandatory throughout Victoria

from 11.59pm on Sunday 2
August.  This means everyone
over the age of 12 must wear a
face covering when they leave

their home for one of four
reasons: study or work — if you

cannot work from home,
medical care and care giving,
shopping for essentials & daily

exercise.

Face coverings are also
recommended in situations

where maintaining 1.5 metres of
physical distance is not

possible

COMMUNITY GROUPS:
Community groups and the local community are not

permitted to use the school facilities, including the
playgrounds, school grounds, MPC and oval. Signs

stating that the grounds are restricted will be placed at
the gates and playgrounds.


